
18. Teacher training 

The 10th General Assembly of IUCN meeting at New Delhi in November 1969 

appeals to Governments that teacher-training for primary and secondary schools should include environmental 
education, of which the training in field-work ought to be a vital part, and that all fields of biology-teaching at 
universities and teacher-high schools should include practical training in organising field-work, 

and further appeals to all relevant bodies to provide didactic material and financial aid wherever these are 
urgently 
required. 
 


